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Report of the President to Council, February 8th, 2017
Committees

· Leacock’s: Interested in running a collaborative article writing workshop with Fine Arts Council. Have a second collaborators meeting of the semester tonight. Also reaching out to campus groups to do collaborative fundraising. 
· CBRC: Doesn’t have ritualized meeting time for the semester yet. Looking to push forward meeting times so there is more time to check back in with groups about updates before council. 
· Elections: Nomination period closed today. Campaigning starting soon. Looking for ways to make future elections and departmental elections more accessible for people who have never run a campaign or might be a little less comfortable in the public sphere. 
· ACLFC: Interested in consulting about computer programs that students require to do their school work – I want to find out what programs would be most useful and work to install some on laptops for the laptop lending program. Also interested in showcasing our Ferrier lab space as part of a collaborative project with the Marketing committee.    
· Equity: Meeting on Tuesday 
· MHAUS: Interesting in running active listening drop in office ours. 
· FMC: Meeting on Friday
· Accountability: Met on Monday. They are hoping to meet more frequently throughout the semester. Isabella actually sits on the committee so there should be more in her report. 
· WYBA: Went really well. We have one event left, which is an MP coming to speak on Friday. Otherwise the events all had great attendance. We are definitely interested in hearing feedback from those of you who were or were not able to make it.   

· President’s Roundtable: Had a wonderful president’s round table last week. Key points were increasing accessibility of collecting payments for events or clothing sales, so Deepak is investigating how to use Tilt more easily.  There was also conversation surrounding how constitutions can be reworked to facilitate elections or appointments to the executives.  A lot of really good suggestions for improving consultation within departments and scaling back on bureaucracy. 
· SNAX: Still looking for three councillors to fill the SNAX committee. Deepak and I are continuing our bi-weekly meetings and mechanisms are already in place that are improving SNAX business practices. 
HR
· The Secretary Generals presented a draft of the HR Policy at our last executive committee. They are going to update the current draft and it will be presented at council for further consultation two weeks from today. 
· Another project that was conceived of at the President’s Roundtable was an HR Best Practices guide that can help departments with issues of HR and transferring power. Interested in figuring out how departments can be considered in the HR policy. 
Misc. 
· Have been following up on a ton of separate projects:
· Resolving space issues
· Leacock’s Space Project
· Leacock Terrace Project- Had a meeting about converting outdoor space into something more functional for students. Will have a presentation for Council two weeks from today. 
· Nagging SHHS about allowing us a one card reader at SNAX
Respectfully Submitted, 

Beck Goldberg

President

